Why choose the nasal spray H1N1 vaccine
for my child or myself?

Nasal spray vaccine (FluMist®) – It’s also known as LAIV (live attenuated influenza vaccine).  LAIV means that the vaccine contains a weakened flu virus that only can grow in the cooler temperatures of the nose. 
It’s a good choice if your child or you are:

· Age 2 years through 49 years

· Healthy
· Not pregnant  

Consider that the nasal spray vaccine is:
· Easy and rapid to give.
· Delivered painlessly causing less fear for many children and adults.
· Thimerosal-free/preservative-free. 

· Safe and effective.  It’s been used for seasonal flu vaccine in the U.S. since 2003.
· A trigger for building protection against the flu in the tissues of the nose and in the blood.  Nasal spray vaccine mimics the body’s natural protective process when it responds to a new flu virus.   
· More effective than the shot in preventing lab-confirmed seasonal influenza in children.
· Recommended and used by many pediatricians.
If you are in these H1N1 vaccine priority groups, consider choosing nasal spray vaccine:

· Living with or caring for an infant less than 6 months of age
· A healthcare worker or EMT

· A healthy child or young adult 2 - 24 years of age  
Finally, by choosing the nasal spray vaccine you will free up injectable vaccine for people who must get the vaccine shot:  pregnant women, children 6 - 23 months of age, and persons aged 2 - 49 years with underlying medical conditions, such as asthma.
If you are ineligible for the LAIV, and would like to be vaccinated, please call (804) 482-5506 to schedule an appointment at the Richmond City Health District.
